Safety Committee  
April 10, 2025
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Dan Gregg, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Crystal Carpenter, B&G
Deborah Dellorso, Public Defender

Holly Dames, Planning
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Jordan Sealy, Public Safety
Absent
Paul Krajacic, WCCF

Stacey Andronas, Clerk of Courts 
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Scott Berry, BHDS
Ed Schell, Sheriff’s Department
Michelle Manni, Aging
Joshua Tustin, Probation Services
Jesse Barkey, IT

Meeting started at: 10:11 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of March Minutes: Holly D. made a motion to approve minutes and Dan G. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· The fire drill will occur in the future once all the moving of offices has been completed.
· The plan is in progress. The floor coordinators will be trained before the fire drill occurs. 
· Any departments that want their employees to receive CPR training can contact the Public Safety Department to schedule times for the training. 
Safety Suggestions

· At the previous meeting, the committee discussed a safety suggestion that the rubber lining along the carpet in Courtroom 1 needed repaired. Dan G. confirmed that it has been repaired, as well as the lining in Courtroom 2. 
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from March were discussed. 
· Regarding the employee who tripped over a chord at the magistrate’s office – Ray confirmed that the area will be inspected to see if there needs to be a track along the chord. 
· Regarding the caseworker who fell down steps at a foster home – the committee discussed that these situations are often unpredictable. The most effective corrective action would be to encourage the employee to wear proper shoes and to use handrails if they are available. 
· Regarding the caseworker who was involved in a vehicle accident while operating a County vehicle – the committee discussed that this situation is a good example as to why telematics being implemented in County vehicles would be beneficial. 
· It was confirmed that caseworkers are not subject to random drug and/or alcohol testing. 
New Business

· Dan G. informed the committee that there was a situation recently when an employee plugged in a space heater to a power strip. This burned the power strip and started a small fire. Brandon confirmed that space heaters draw a lot of power and should never be plugged into power strips. The committee discussed that there is not a County policy which prohibits the use of space heaters, but they are not encouraged. If a department does not allow them, it is up to the department director to enforce that rule. 
· The committee voted to replace Stacey Andronas with Rebekah Drilak as the representative from the Clerk of Courts office. Rebekah completed the Safety Committee Certification Training on March 13th. Motion carried unanimously. 
· The next meeting will be May 8th at 10:00 am. 
· Meeting adjourned at 10:37 A.M.
